 MINUTES OF THE MERE BOWLS CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
6th March 2024
Minutes of the AGM held on Wednesday, 6th March 2024 in the Andy Young Pavilion, Mere. 
The temporary Chairman, John FitzGerald, opened the meeting at 14.02 hrs with a moments silence in memory of Mary Butchers and Tony Rankin who were no longer with us. 
1. PRESENT - The 19 members present were: Ron Heesom, Don Butchers, Chris & Richard Coombs, Alan Inwood, Les Manwaring, John Marks, Maureen McCormack, John FitzGerald,  Jeff Vigars, Bob Holdom, Anne Sidford, Geraldine Cornford, Liz Baylis, Steve Slack, Roy Horlock, Peter Lidbetter, Jon & Marie Wright and Alan Isgrove (Chris Isgrove was present but is not a member of the club).
[bookmark: _GoBack]2. APOLOGIES – These were received from 16 members Pat & Neil Auckland, Penny Allen, John Sturges, Graham Avory, Jeff & Ann Hurt, Clive & Pam Lambshead, Peter Dethick, Peter Lord, John & Nuala Shephard, Jeff Cornford, Karen Holdom and Trevor Mead.
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST AGM – Alan Isgrove proposed that the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted as read, this was seconded by Jon Wright – carried unanimously. The minutes of the 2023 meeting were duly signed by the Chairman as a true record of the proceedings.
4. MATTERS ARISING – There were no matters arising from the 2023 AGM.
All reports were distributed to the membership prior to the meeting.
5. PRESIDENT’S REPORT – No comments.
6. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT – No comments.
7. SECRETARY’S REPORT – No comments.
8. TREASURER’S REPORT – No comments.
9. GREENKEEPER’S REPORT – Les Manwaring asked if it was not wise to purchase our own scarifier, as this could be used as and when required with no need to hire a unit in that may or may not work. Richard Coombs is to investigate and report to the committee.				Action RC
10. CAPTAIN’S REPORT – No comments.
11. FIXTURES SECRETARY’S REPORT – No comments.
12. COMPETITIONS SECRETARY’S REPORT – No comments.
Proposed by Marie Wright and seconded by Alan Isgrove that all reports be voted on by the membership present and passed as read. Agreed.					
13. ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
The current Committee were duly voted in to the same posts for a further year by a show of hands by all those present. Peter Dethick had agreed to remain as President until such time as he leaves Mere.
Proposed by Richard Coombs and seconded by Chris Coombs that John FitzGerald be voted in as Chairman. Agreed.									
Marie Wright volunteered to join the Competition Committee. (No vote needed.)
Marie Wright and Geraldine Cornford volunteered to join the Dinner Committee. (No vote needed.)
Don Butchers is to speak to Penny Allen as her name was mentioned in relation to the Dinner Committee.										Action DB
14. SUBSCRIPTIONS – It was proposed by Jon Wright and seconded by Alan Isgrove that the fees for full and new members be raised by £5.00 per year. This makes fees for a Full Member £65.00 and for a New Member £40.00. Fees for Junior and Social Members to remain as they are at £15.00 and £10.00 respectively.   Agreed.				It was further agreed that returning members who had been a non-member for at least a season would qualify for the New Member fee.
15. DATES FOR 2024 – The key dates for the 2024 season were noted by those present.		
Jon Wright mentioned that the school were having a fair on Saturday 13th July 2024 which could give a recruitment opportunity. Don Butchers stated that he had applied to play in a representative game on that day and that the club would not have a Bowls Coach present and therefore could not legally have youngsters playing bowls on the green. Don and Jon will remain in contact to see if the situation can be resolved.							Action DB and JW

16. Constitution Changes – Don Butchers is to change the constitution so that it agrees with the BE email sent to Isobel Naughton.	 							Action DB

17.  Club 60s/70s Dance Night – As John FitzGerald is also the chair of the Link Scheme and he informed the meeting that the finances of the Link Scheme were sufficient for their immediate needs, it was agreed that all proceeds from the dance on the 30th March should go to the Mere Day Centre (formally the Rosemary Goddard Centre).					 

The meeting was closed by the Chairman at 15.06 hrs

